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Electronically filed September 2, 2015

Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
825 First Street, N.E.

Washington D.C. 20426

Subject: Weber Hydroelectric Project (FERC Project No. 1744)
Filing of Scoping Document 1

Dear Secretary Bose:

On August 13, 2015, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) authorized and approved
PacifiCorp’s request to follow the Alternative Licensing Process (ALP) for the Weber Hydroelectric
Project (FERC Project No. 1744-039). Pursuant to that approval and in accordance with the required
notice for the planned scoping meetings, enclosed is Scoping Document 1, along with a two-page
cover letter to interested parties. Hard copies of these documents are being distributed to the parties
on the Official FERC Weber Mailing List, and electronic copies are being distributed to the parties on
the PacifiCorp Supplemental Weber Mailing List.

In collaboration with FERC staff, two scoping meetings have been scheduled for October 6, 2015,
along with a project facility visit and initial study plan meeting on October 7, 2015. Publication of a
Public Notice for Scoping Document 1 and the date and location of these meetings in the Ogden
Standard Examiner, a local daily newspaper of general circulation in each county in which the project
is located, will occur no later than September 4, 2015. Proof of this publication will be subsequently
e-filed with FERC.

This letter has been filed electronically. The security classification of each component in this packet is
shown in the Enclosure list below. Copies have also been transmitted to those cited below. If you
have any questions concerning these documents, please contact Eve Davies at 801-220-2245.

Sincerely,

Mark Sturtevant,
Managing Director, Hydro Resources
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Encl: Letter — Public

Scoping Document 1 Cover Letter — Public
Scoping Document 1 — Public

The security classification of each enclosed document is identified in the Enclosure Chart.
If identified as Privileged, Protected or Critical Energy Infrastructure Information (CEIT), DO NOT RELEASE.
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